
The month of December 1943 is important in the history of the 38th Bomb Group. The 
group won a Distinguished Unit Citation clearing the landing area of before the 1st 
Marine Division assault forces. We regret that we are unable to locate the Headquarters 
narratives for the months of December 1943 and January 1944 in The AFHRA archives. 
We then went to the National Archives in Washington D.C. and they also have no records 
for those two months. The 71st Squadron Diary contains some information on those two 
months. We will attempt to leave space in the documents to upload the records if they are 
available at a future date. 


